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SUBJECT: Submission of Survey W00656

This project builds on past research and monitoring in Florida Keys National Marine Sanctuary
(FKNMS) with the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) and the National
Centers for Coastal Ocean Science (NCCOS) and focuses on connectivity between the network
of marine reserves in the Dry Tortugas region, including the connections between populations
of fish in the waters of the Florida Keys, Marquesas, Dry Tortugas National Park (DRTO), the
Tortugas Ecological Reserve North (TER-N) and spawning habitat at Riley's Hump (RH), located
within the Tortugas Ecological Reserve South (TER-S), and surrounding reef habitats including
areas such as Warsaw Hole. The purposes of the cruise are to (1) collect video images using a
remotely Operated Vehicle (ROV) along transects of bottom features of interest identified from past
multibeam seafloor surveys; (2) collect multibeam bathymetry in map areas, partly to aid in location
features of interest for subsequent ROV work; and, (3) conduct observations and maintenance of an
acoustic array in and near the study areas.

This survey created image products for benthic habitat classification, using an ROV, a drop camera,
dive operation, a stereo camera, and VR2 receivers. Bathymetric products were created using
multibeam sonars.

The vertical datum for this project is Mean Lower Low Water. The horizontal datum for this project
is North American Datum of 1983 (NAD 83). The projection used for this project is Universal
Transverse Mercator (UTM) Zone 17.

The HDCS processing logs indicate SBETs were not applied and all navigation data was contained
within the original survey line files. This means the navigation data was most likely derived from
GPS antennae. There is no indication whether differential GPS was used for positioning. Vertical
positioning was acquired using a single tide gauge correctors.

Two Dangers to Navigation were identified and submitted to Marine Chart Division during review.


